
 

 

 

 

 

SOUTH ORANGETOWN MIDDLE SCHOOL 

Bullying Prevention Policy 

 
In line with the Dignity for all Students Act (2010) which went 
into effect on July 1, 2012, bullying, harassment or discrimination 
of any kind will not be tolerated at South Orangetown Middle 
School. This includes harassment and discrimination based on a 
person’s race, color, weight, national origin, ethnic group, religion, 
disability, gender or sexual orientation. Bullying, harassment, or 
discrimination will not be tolerated on school property or at school 
functions (any school sponsored or PTA event). 
In addition, the school will investigate and have the ability to 
impose consequences for off campus bullying (cyber-bullying), 
harassment or discrimination that is brought to its attention, 
particularly if it is disruptive to the school environment or a child’s 
experience in school. 
 
The Dignity For All Students Act Coordinators at 
South Orangetown Middle School are as follows: 
 
Mr. Dan Sullivan; Student Support dsullivan@socsd.org 
845 – 680 – 1147 
Ms. Siobhan Maiorano; Guidance Counselor smaiorano@socsd.org 
845 – 680 – 1109 
 


